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COUNTY MONAGHAN HERITAGE FORUM MEETING 
Microsoft Teams
Thursday 8th October, 2020

Present: 	Larry McDermott, Liam Bradley, Mary Kerley,  Paddy Sherry, Fearghal Duffy, Cllr Pat Treanor, Michaela Kirrane, Paul Flynn, Rory Sheehan, (CANN project leader), Shirley Clerkin (Heritage Officer), Sandra McQuaid (Assistant Staff Officer)

Apologies: 	Kevin V Mulligan, Marianne McEneaney


1. Welcome and roundtable of members

All the members introduced themselves and spoke briefly about who they were representing. Shirley welcomed the new members

2. Adoption of agenda

3. Minutes of previous meeting on 5th March, 2020

Agenda and minutes were proposed by Cllr Pat Treanor and seconded by Larry McDermott. 


4. Draft Monaghan Heritage and Biodiversity Strategic Plan for SPC & adoption on 12th October, 2020

Shirley explained to the members that the draft plan would be put before the County Council Strategic Policy Committee on 12th October, 2020 for recommendation for adoption by the full council.

Shirley gave a brief outline of what the five year plan contains:
The plan contains 13 priority themes for action, and a vision for biodiversity and heritage in Monaghan: By 2025 the role of heritage and biodiversity for climate change mitigation, sustainable communities, functioning ecosystems, health and well being is generally accepted in the county and embedded in the activities of Monaghan County Council.

· Climate change mitigation and adaptation through heritage and biodiversity
· Monaghan’s Wonderful Wetlands. 
· Hedgerows and Native woodland. 
· High Nature Value Farmland. 
· The Worm Ditch / The Black Pig’s Dyke

· Pre-historic archaeology / Passage graves and cairns. 
· Protected Structures. 
· Vernacular and traditional buildings. 
· Demesnes and estates. 
· Historic Graveyards, holy wells and church ruins. 
· Indigenous knowledge and traditions. 
· Cross-border heritage
· Irish language and vernacular english


5. Projects for 2020 – Updates from Forum Members on Heritage/Biodiversity initiatives or information.

National Parks and Wildlife fund for the implementation of the National Biodiversity Action Plan, funding of 85% - A Monaghan Wetland Action Plan is being developed by Wetland Surveys Ireland which will identify sites, priorities and methods of wetland restoration around the county. This project is due for completion next year at end of October 2021.

Black Pigs Dyke Monograph and Symposium is funded through the Heritage Council and Monaghan County Council. The publisher Wordwell is working closely with the heritage office on the publication. Unfortunately due to Covid 19 the publication of this book has been delayed until April 2021.
The symposium to be held in the Garage Theatre which was due to take place in connection with the project has been cancelled for 2020.
If possible 3 x 1 minute short videos will be produced by heritage consultant and interpreter Neil Jackman. 

Cllr Pat Treanor asked could this project be a cross border project as there is a group interested in the Black Pigs Dyke from Fermanagh. Shirley asked that the contact details of this group were forwarded to her.

The Creative Ireland Monaghan programme has funded a project for Rossmore Mausoleum.  This is a protected structure, designed by EJ Tarver in the late 19th century, set within a graveyard, cut stone wall and decorative railings.  Its picturesque setting is enhanced by the adjacent waterfall, woodland and yew trees.  
The plan is to create a visual of the inside of the mausoleum and to allow visitors to view this instead of entering the building itself. This is in addition to updating the conservation plan, and conducting an ecological assessment of the site, including the yew trees.
Bronagh Lannigan, from Architectural Recording and Research who is working on the project recommends alternative ways to showcase the heritage site other than physical access. Following a preference of the Westenra family that the mausoleum be opened on special days only.

Liam Bradley commented that they have produced a Minecraft game of Rossmore Park which engages both children and adults. This is ongoing and will be launched in November.

6. New Grant Schemes for 2020 
Shirley informed the members that 4 applications were submitted to the newly established Community Monuments Fund and that 1 was successful. Errigal Truagh graveyard was awarded €25,000 from the fund. She also informed the members that she had tendered out the contract for conservation services and the closing date for this was 7th October, 2020.

7. Update from Forum members on heritage/biodiversity initiatives or information

Paul Flynn enquired was the GLAS Traditional Farm Building scheme still ongoing. Shirley informed him that is was.

Paddy Sherry commented that Cornagilta applied to the Heritage Council Community Grant Scheme and were refused on this occasion.

Paul Flynn mentioned to the members about St Patricks, Tullycorbet being considered for grant aid to do repair work.
He also thanked Rory Sheehan and Paddy Sherry for all their work on Sliabh Beagh.

Pat Treanor wanted to reassure the members that the High Cross in Clones would be correctly dealt with regard to its conservation, despite the spurious claimes being made on social media recently. The High Cross is under the protection fo the OPW and Monaghan County Council works with them at all times with regard to decisions regarding its conservation.

Mary Kerley told members that sections of the rear building of the Carrickmacross Workhouse, which was now owned by Monaghan County Council is currently undergoing stabilization works.

Paddy Sherry commented on the open day of the Lough Fea/Shirley estate in August and told the members how much he enjoyed it.


8. Interreg Collaborative Action for the Natura Network update

Dr. Rory Sheehan gave a presentation of the CANN project and the progress to date. 
Obviously due to Covid 19 and weather conditions works have been delayed somewhat.
The wildfire management plan tender is being awarded and the tender for the Drain Blocking is currently in the process. Fearghal Duffy enquired about the impact of quads on the bog and the spreading of invasive rodheonadan and conifer species on the mountain. Rory explained about the forthcoming tender to undertake works to remove these invasive species. 
Cllr Pat Treanor enquired was there any conflict on Sliabh Beagh between tourism activities and the objections of the CANN project.

Currently there is no NPWS conservation ranger in Monaghan.

9. A.O.B. 

[bookmark: _Hlk35868460]None.

10. Date for Next Meeting

The next meeting is Thursday 5th December at 11.30am on Microsoft Teams
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